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Attachment G to AMCP WGC2 Report (7-11 May 2001) – Rev.2 (18.5.2001)

Liaison statement from AMCP WGC to AMCP WGF

AMCP WGC is currently considering the need for Universal Access Transceiver (UAT) SARPs. As stated in the AMCP/7 Report, section 7.2.3.3, this activity should also, in coordination with WGF, consider the radio regulatory aspects connected to the use of the band 960 – 1215 MHz for this system.

UAT is optimized toward the support of broadcast applications, both air- and ground-based, to support surveillance and situational awareness.  The UAT data rate is approximately 1 megabit/second within a message.  Access to the UAT medium is time-multiplexed within a 1 second frame between ground-based broadcast services (the first 188 milliseconds of the frame) and an ADS-B segment.  While the design presumes time synchronization between ground-based broadcasts to reduce/eliminate message overlap, medium access within the ADS-B segment is randomized.  Initial UAT operations have been conducted using the experimental frequency of 966 MHz.  Operational demonstrations in Alaska are using 981 MHz as the UAT frequency. The “mask” specifying the bandwidth occupied by the signal is currently TBD. A detailed description of the UAT, produced within the framework of the joint FAA/Eurocontrol ADS-B Technical Link Assessment Team (TLAT), is attached. It should also be noted that the UAT is currently undergoing standardization within the RTCA Inc. Minimum Operational Performance Standards (MOPS) process. That effort has already identified modifications to the UAT (compared to the version considere by the TLAT), that should make it less susceptible to interference, and more compatible with existing systems.  Further information on these activities can be found at:  

http://adsb.tc.faa.gov/ADS-B/186-subf.htm

WGC would like to request WGF to consider the following question and provide advice to WGC (ideally in time for the next meeting of WGC, to be held from 15 to 19 October 2001):

Are the radio regulatory provisions applicable to the band in which the UAT is expected to operate appropriate to accommodate the operation of UAT, or would they need to be modified? 

WGF is also requested to note that WGC analyses of UAT compatibility with DME are ongoing, and will be forwarded to WGF at a later time, with a view to obtaining WGF’s view on the likelihood that operating frequencies for UAT could be identified and coordinated internationally within the above mentioned band.


